

St Joseph's Catholic Primary School

Watford Wav Hendon London NW4 4TY

Tel: 020 8202 5229 Fax: 020 8202 5530

Email: office@stjosephs.barnet.sch.uk

Interim Executive Headteacher: Dr James Lane

11th September 2017

Dear Parents

Swimming Year 5 - first half Autumn term.

Year 5 children will begin swimming lessons on Friday, 15th September at Copthall Pool.

The children travel to Copthall by coach, departing St Joseph's at 9.55 am. At the pool they are placed into swimming groups by the training instructors according to their swimming ability. As swimming is part of the national curriculum each child must take part in the lessons unless there is a medical reason for them not to - please provide written confirmation if this is the case.

The children will require their swimwear and a towel in a separate bag to their school bag. **Boys and** girls are now required to wear swimming hats for their safety and comfort. Children who suffer from asthma should make sure they carry their inhalers with them on swimming days.

This half-term is for six sessions and the cost per session is £3.00 or £18.00 if paid in advance. If you paid in full for lessons in Y4 for the last half term, you will be in credit of £3.00 due to the cancelled lesson – you will only need to pay £15.00 this half-term if this is the case. You will be able to see your account balance online and also give permission to take part instead of sending in slip below.

Payment can be made as follows:

£18.00 paid in advance (online preferably or by cash/cheque)

or £3.00 payable on a Friday morning.

PAYMENTS CAN BE SENT IN WITH YOUR CHILD TO THEIR CLASS TEACHER IN AN ENVELOPE CLEARLY MARKED WITH THEIR NAME.

Yours sincerely			
Mrs C Harrington School Office			
Y5 SWIMMIN YEAR 5 – FIRST HALF AUT	IG		
Child's Name	Class		
I enclose £18.00/£15.00 (if credit due from Y4) to cover the half-term's lessons: I will pay weekly and enclose £3.00 for the first lesson	online □ ch	eque 🗆	cash □
Signed	D	ate	